
2012:
Our efforts to change to The Beyond Centers & Circle Time© (BCCT) Curriculum has had extremely posi-
tive results in our school in Aceh. The teachers have grown in confidence and are extremely enthusiastic 
resulting in the children having access to high quality education.

We are pleased to announce that the school has become one of the best in the borough and received an award 
from the local government.

And there is more good news! We are also extremely excited to announce that like Serpong, Aceh is now 
able to be self-sufficient. As the school now has a good reputation and has expanded, wealthier families have 
started to enroll their children. As hoped, the fee-paying children are allowed to enter and this will subsidize 
those who cannot afford any fees. This way, realistic local salaries can be paid to keep good staff and reward 
hard work and loyalty. Consequently, the donations can now focus on the building and structures of the 
school premises along with further expansion.

 In Serpong we have intentially not planned to change the teaching system, which still proves to be effective. 

Continuing in Serpong, we have started to build a large solid wall around the school in order to keep the 
playground safe and free from external distractions; again, due to lack of funds we have not been able to 
complete the construction all the way round.

We are also very proud to announce, this year our school won an award from the local government as one of 
the cleanest school in the borough!



Financial Summary Year ending 31st March 2011

									         £

Income:
Donations 							       33,988
Gift Aid Refund 						        1,997
Interest 								               25
				  
Total Income		   					     36,010

Expenses: 
Donations to the ICA	  				    15,000
Account charge 						           180
Bank charge 							              20

Total Expenses 						      15,201

Net Movement in Funds for the Year 		  20 809
Total Funds Brought Forward				   12,262
Total Funds carried forward				    33,071

It is the second year that our Serpong ‘SD’ klas 6 level (year 6 / last year of primary school) students have 
taken the entry exam and we are pleased to say that we have achieved another 100 percent pass rate for all 37 
students, proving that the funds spent on the laboratory and library to be extremely beneficial.

We would also like to give a special thank you to our talented volunteers Anne and Joshua who devoted 
their time to visit Serpong and teach English and music. This greatly motivated our students who were able 
to learn a lot whilst having fun.

All the great news that we are able to give you has come from your support and generous donations through-
out the years. Thank you for your kindness.


